
To All MUA Members

There are new eligibility criteria to hold an MSIC 
and the list of offences which could impact your 
ability to hold an MSIC has been extended under 
the Transport Security Amendment (Serious Crime) 
Act 2021.

The Union is continuing to seek advice on how this 
will affect members and we have established a 
dedicated resource in National Office to assist any 
members who believe that they may be effected by 
the changes.

If you believe you have been convicted of an 
offence that may be captured under the new 
criteria it is important that you do the following;

Step 1: Email the union at msic@mua.org.au for 
urgent assistance

Step 2: Contact the Department of Home affairs 
auscheck@homeaffairs.gov.au if you are unsure 
whether you have been convicted of an offence 
under the new criteria

Where can I find the full list of offences under the 
eligibility criteria cardholders?

What does this mean for existing with cardholders?

As of 23 August 2021, all existing cardholders will 
have 30 days to self-report against the new criteria 
to the Department of Home Affairs (auscheck@
homeaffairs.gov.au). Under the new requirement, 
cardholders and applicants who do not self-report 
relevant offences within this 30 day period may be 
fined up to $4,440.

What should you do if you are unsure if a new 
offence or conviction relates to the new eligibility 
requirements?

Follow step 1 and 2

What are the reporting obligations of existing 
cardholders?

Cardholders are already required to report a 
conviction within 7 days to their issuing body 
or AusCheck, the 30 day period is a temporary 
measure to assist the implementation of the new 
criteria.

What can you do if you have a conviction for one of 
the new offences?

If you have a conviction for one of the new offences 
THE UNION WILL ASSIST WITH THIS PROCESS.

URGENT INFORMATION

MARITIME UNION OF AUSTRALIA

CHANGES TO MSIC ELIGIBILITY CRITERIA




